Dear Parents/Carers,

It's been a busy few weeks for our children who have been taking part in sporting competitions including the girls' rugby festival, the boys football tournament and today we have a team attending the PASS netball festival. It's also been great to welcome in the PASS team to work with our Reception classes this week. Our School Council and Eco-Committees are going to be working with our teachers and governors to develop our school grounds so they can be more active in their outdoor learning and when playing at break/lunch time.

Year Six have been lucky enough to have a visit from the Cerdd NPT music team who have led ukelele workshops for the children to experience the instrument. I hope that they all enjoyed!

It's been great to welcome back Anna and the team from Race Equality Wales to our school to work with the children from Year 3 to Year 6 to help them understand the power of words and to understand the importance of being kind. Don't forget that on Friday this week we will be supporting the Show Racism the Red Card charity through the 'Wear Red Day'. Children, staff and anyone else who wants to join in are encouraged to wear something red to school. Don't worry if you've not got anything red at home, the children can make a red badge in class to join in.

Also on Friday this week, we will be welcoming in our police liaison officer PC Jones to see the Y6 pupils to give important messages on how to be safe and good members of the community.

Don't forget that we have the half-term holiday coming up from Monday 27th October to Friday 31st of October. School is closed to pupils on Monday 3rd of November as the teachers and teaching assistants will be taking part in INSET Day activities to develop our Welsh language use in school.

There will be more information coming out after half-term regarding our parents and carers' evenings which will be held during the week beginning Monday 24th of November.

T. Richards (Acting Headteacher)



Tuesday 14th of October 2025

